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			This newsletter - sent on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays - contains important information and resources to support community pharmacies across England.









		






			In this update: Patient stories wanted; CPCF negotiations; Pharmacy IT group summary; OPD resources available; Discontinuation of Promixin®.
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			In case you missed it: We are still keen to find patients willing to speak publicly about their pharmacy-related experiences, and we need your help. We are particularly interested in two types of patient case studies:
1. Patients willing to share their experiences of medicine shortages.
1. Patients who have been benefiting from the Pharmacy First Service.
We are keen to find case studies to help MPs and national media better understand the value of pharmacies to patients and the public.

If you can support us in identifying patients, please get in touch via comms.team@cpe.org.uk









		






			CPCF Negotiations
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			Pharmacy IT workstreams update published
Community Pharmacy England has published a summary of the March 2025 Community Pharmacy IT Group (CP ITG) meeting, covering key topics such as EPS expansion, cybersecurity, NHS digital services, and the use of AI in patient care.

Pharmacy teams are encouraged to provide feedback, participate in pilot programs, and contribute to ongoing IT improvements. A primary care cyber security survey is also open until 6th April 2025.

Learn more and get involved
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			Original Pack Dispensing (OPD) with +/-10% flexibility was introduced for NHS prescriptions in January 2025. To support pharmacy teams with these changes, our in-house experts have developed a range of resources for guidance and practical support on implementing OPD in your pharmacy.

To access the following, please click the hyperlinks [image: Backhand index pointing down]
1. OPD hubpage
1. OPD Briefing: FAQs
1. OPD webinar: on-demand recording
1. OPD webinar: slide pack
1. OPD Funding and Reimbursement short video









		






			National Patient Safety Alert: Discontinuation of Promixin®
Promixin® (colistimethate) 1-million-unit powder for nebuliser solution unit dose vials (UDVs) will be discontinued from early May 2025 due to the cessation of compatible I-neb devices. Stocks are anticipated to be exhausted by this date.

Read the advice for primary care providers
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With April rapidly approaching there have been a number of queries I
about the timings of the CPCF negotiations. As well as additional
funding, pharmacy owners desperately need clarity about the future;
many are already making impossible decisions to help their
businesses to survive and to protect patients. All CPE Committee
Members are fully aware of the sector’s urgent need for funding and
of the need to resolve negotiations as robustly and speedily as
possible to secure the best outcomes for pharmacy owners. We are
not able to give a running commentary on negotiations, but as the
Secretary of State commented to Parliament last week — negotiations
are 'about to conclude’. It remains our goal to communicate with the
sector as soon as possible, and before the start of the financial year.
Janet Morrison

Chief Executive .
B Community Pharmacy England
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